
 
 

FAQ’s about Camp 
 

· Do we have to camp out both nights? 
No – campers can stay one night or two nights. Just be sure to make the appropriate selection on the 
camp registration form.  
  
· Are tents provided at camp? 
If you own a tent, please bring it – if you don’t, please let us know and we will do our best to 
accommodate you! Please indicate on your camp registration form.  
  
· Will food be available at camp? 
Meals will be provided at camp on the camp grill (hot dogs, burgers, breakfast sandwiches and more). 
There is also a pantry in our hospitality tent that will include essentials and light camp snacks! 
 
· Are bathrooms available?  
Yes! And they are even nicer than your bathroom at home! Thanks to our friends at A-1 Sanitation, we 
will have heated and illuminated bathrooms (3 of them) for campers to use 24/7. Each bathroom has a 
sink with running water.  
  
· Are there any other items we need to bring?  
Bring what you would bring camping anywhere. It will be cold and the ground is hard. Bring blankets, 
sleeping bags, layers of clothing, flashlights and most importantly EAR PLUGS (if you need them). 
There is a lot of commercial traffic surrounding the camp-site and traffic runs at all hours of the night.  
  
· Are kids allowed?  
Yes! Kids 10 and over are allowed to camp and we will be sure to keep them entertained. Kids under 
10 are encouraged to visit at the camp site and cheer you on with the rest of your family but will not be 
permitted to camp overnight.  
  
· Is there Security?  
Yes! The Town of Newport Police Department monitors the camp-site and patrols the area at all hours. 
We make sure we remain in constant contact with the Police during camp. Plus, we have a few “camp 
counselors” that keep a watchful eye and stay up throughout the night to make sure our camp site is 
safe.  
  
 If you have any additional questions, feel free to contact us at any time!  
rkennedy@harveyhanna.com  
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